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Poland would like to thank the delegation of Turkmenistan for its informative national report and for its engagement in the UPR process. We value Turkmenistan’s efforts to bring its legislation in line with its international treaty obligations, including through  amendments of the Criminal Code.
We would like to underline two specific issues.

Firstly, Poland would like to make reference to the findings of the treaty bodies which are concerned by allegations about the widespread practice of torture and ill-treatment of detainees, especially when apprehended and during pretrial detention, to extract confessions and as an additional punishment. 
In this context Poland would like to recommend to Turkmenistan: (1) to establish a national system that independently and regularly monitors and inspects all places of detention and (2) to allow visits by international humanitarian organizations to all detention places, as urged by CAT and HR Committee.
Poland would also like to ask what measures were taken by Turkmenistan to implement CAT recommendations from June 15th, 2011 regarding improvement of conditions of detention.

Secondly, referring to the treaty bodies findings regarding reported detentions, harassment and intimidation of journalists, human rights defenders and their relatives, Poland would like to emphasize the fact that the responsibility to guarantee the right of  individuals  to freedom of opinion and expression rests with the Governments.

Therefore we recommend to Turkmenistan to promote an open environment where individuals can express diverse views without fear of harassment or prosecution.

We would be interested in hearing Turkmenistan’s plans on how to secure progress in this field.
I thank you.

